From:

David Larom <dlarom@sdsu.edu>

Sent:

Monday, July 16, 2018 9:22 AM

To:

Mike Diaz

Subject:

Immigrants: "Zero Tolerance" and child separation policy

Dear Councilman Diaz,

My name is David Larom. I am the SDSU lecturer who spoke at last week's City Council meeting. I reside in Bonita, here in the South Bay. I support the resolution proposed by South Bay People Power regarding the detention and separation of children from their families on the US-Mexico border. I write now in support of the attached markups to the resolution, which strengthen the criticism of this policy, and tie it to other damaging decisions in US history.

I'm new to political involvement and not familiar with Chula Vista politics, but I really see this as an issue that transcends partisanship and touches on issues of human decency. As I said in my testimony, immigrants are good people. They commit fewer crimes on average than US citizens. They work hard, keep their heads down and are in every way worthy community members. I don't think anyone wants a completely porous border; rather, we want to recognize that every immigrant, whether "illegal" or not, is a human being with basic rights, who deserves to be treated with basic humanity. We want to recognize that they come here both pushed by events in their countries of origin, such as gang violence or globalization destroying their job base, and pulled by readily available work that American citizens are unwilling to do.

THANK YOU for hearing me on this issue. Let's put Chula Vista on the map as an early supporter of humane treatment of immigrants and an early opponent of Trump's fascistic immigration policies.

Sincerely, David Larom

From:

Anne-Marie Roach <amroach10@hotmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, July 16, 2018 4:59 PM

To:

Mike Diaz

Subject:

Resolution

Dear Councilmember Diaz,

Please support the resolution proposed by South Bay People Power regarding the detention and separation of children from their families on the US, Mexico border. As a resident of San Diego County I am outraged by this inhumane behavior. In the name of American decency please vote for the resolution put forth by SBPP! Thank You,

Anne-Marie Roach

Sent from my iPhone

From:

Kathy & Darryl Tell <kdtell@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, July 16, 2018 7:56 PM

To:

John McCann; Patricia Aguilar; Steve C. Padilla; Mike Diaz

Subject:

Support the South Bay People Power Resolution regarding the Detention and

Separation of Children from their Families at the U.S.-Mexico Border

Dear Chula Vista City Council Members,

I am writing to urge you to support the resolution proposed by South Bay People Power regarding the detention and separation of children from their families on the U.S.-Mexico border. As a resident of San Diego County, I am outraged by the despicable and disgraceful policies of our federal government that have stripped children from the arms of their parents, caged and held them against their will, and violated their due process and basic human rights. These actions not only hurt the border community but are inhumane. I appreciate your efforts to adopt a resolution condemning these harmful practices and calling for the immediate reunification of children with their families.

I support the South Bay People Power's resolution because it is an accurate and clear statement regarding the history, policies and solutions regarding family separation in the U.S. The U.S. government announced it would stop separating families at the U.S.-Mexico border, but it did not end the "zero tolerance" policy. We need to stop these practices immediately, remedy the harm they have done and prevent their recurrence.

Please show your leadership by voting for this resolution and by encouraging your fellow elected leaders in Chula Vista and throughout the region and nation to do the same. As concerned citizens of the United States, we cannot stand by and allow this situation to continue.

Thank you. Kathy Tell Carlsbad, CA kdtell@gmail.com

From:

Kathy < Kfire14@aol.com>

Sent:

Monday, July 16, 2018 11:29 PM

To:

Mary Salas; John McCann; Steve C. Padilla; Patricia Aguilar; Mike Diaz

Subject:

Dear Mayor Salas and Chula Vista City Council Membe

Dear Mayor Salas and Chula Vista City Council Members, I am writing to thank you for taking a leadership role in adopting a Resolution to cement our community's values and legacy as an inclusive, fair, humane and welcoming city. I am proud to be a life-long resident of Chula Vista and am very hopeful that our city will be recognized as a model for other cities to follow. I would like to ask you, once again, to consider the amended resolution that our South Bay People Power group presented at the last Council meeting. I feel that it lends credence to Council Member Aguilar's proposal by justifying the necessity for the "Whereas" and "Therefore" clauses.

I am appreciative of your willingness to listen and do the right thing for all community members.

Sincerely, Kathy Cappos Hardy

Sent from my iPad

From:

Gerre Jech-Galvin < gerregalvin@gmail.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, July 17, 2018 8:35 AM

To:

Mike Diaz

Subject:

RE: Adopting South Bay People Power's Resolution

Dear Councilmember Mike Diaz,

I am a resident of Chula Vista and I feel very grateful to live in such a diverse, compassionate and interesting community. I am an interested and active resident of Chula Vista, and today I am writing to urge you to support the resolution proposed by South Bay People Power regarding the detention and separation of children from their families on the US-Mexico border. I cannot stand by and watch this completely wrong and inhumane action by our federal government without speaking out. Currently, I am on vacation in Ecuador, and every day I feel the stress and shame of belonging to a country which has gone down a path of inhumanity toward immigrants, especially when those immigrants are helpless children. The news of our government forcibly taking children from their parents and locking them in cages with only the basic human necessities and no basic human rights or due process is a situation that I thought I would never have to see in my own country. Needless to say, people like myself and people in our local government now have the responsibility to stand up and be counted in the eyes of the world as just "doing the right thing." The federal government's inhumane actions damage and hurt all of us in the nation and in all our relationships with our border communities and with the rest of the world. I appreciate your efforts to adopt a resolution which condemns these inhumane and harmful practices and I implore our local government to call for the immediate reunification of children with their families.

I support the South Bay People Power's resolution because it is an accurate and clear statement of the history, policies and solutions regarding family separation in the U.S. We need to stop to these practices immediately, remedy the harm they have done and prevent their recurrence, and none of us have the luxury at this point in history to stand back and do nothing.

Please show your leadership by voting for this resolution and by encouraging your fellow elected leaders in Chula Vista and throughout the region and nation to do the same.

With Sincerest Regards,

Gerre Jech-Galvin

From:

Brenda Arnold brendaaguirrearnold@gmail.com

Sent:

Tuesday, July 17, 2018 11:40 AM

To:

Mike Diaz

Subject:

Re; Family separation resolution

Dear

Council Member Diaz

I am writing to urge you to support the resolution proposed by South Bay People Power regarding the detention and separation of children from their families on the US-Mexico border. As a resident of Chula Vista, I feel strongly about the inhumane and disgraceful federal governmental

policies that have stripped children from the arms of their parents, caged and held them against their will, and violated their due process and basic human rights.

These actions hurt our community, an affront to the values of our community and I appreciate your efforts to adopt a resolution condemning the harmful practices, calling for immediate reunification of children with their families.

I support the South Bay People Power's resolution because it is an accurate and clear statement of the history, policies and solutions regarding family separation in the U.S. This is a bipartisan issue, this is not about party or politics, this is about humanity. We need to stop to these practices immediately, remedy the harm they have done and prevent their recurrence.

Please show your leadership by voting for this resolution and by encouraging your fellow elected leaders in Chula Vista and throughout the region and nation to do the same.

Thank you.

Withen Communications-Item 13

Sheree Kansas

From:

Sent:

To:

Cc: Subject:

Thank you all for your consideration.
It became clear that my original letter had errored in reference to the resolution as an immigration act.
I was happy that we cleared the air and considered the issues of the unjust zero tolerance along with the pain and suffering caused by such actions.
Your unwillingness to be complicit with a law that is described by most as a human rights violation has restored my faith in public service.
Thank you to the Dreamers, South Bay People Power, the ACLU, attorneys, paralegals, residents of San Diego along with other constituents.
On this day we took a step as leaders in our communities. Let's keep up the momentum from the bottom to the top until families are no longer separated and children reunited with their families.
When our children or others ask us what we did during this time in history we will be able to hold our heads up instead of being upset because we did nothing.
With appreciation,
Nancy Hazelton
On Tue, Jul 17, 2018, 11:55 AM Nancy Hazelton < serenity4menu@gmail.com > wrote: I urge you to adopt the revised Immigration act version city counsel resolution submitted by South Bay People Power. In this way the people of Chula Vista, San Diego and so on will know that they have the ability to take a stand of non-complicity to human rights violations.
We will no longer stand by and allow our land to separate children from the arms of their parents because of unjust zero tolerance reflected in the disgraceful history of our country. Let us show the world that we will not violate the physical or Psychological integrity of another.
Thank you for your consideration.
Sincerely,
Sincerely,
Nancy and Robert Hazelton Residents of San Diego
1

Nancy Hazelton <serenity4menu@gmail.com>

Re: Resolution Against Criminalization of border crossing asylum seekers

Mary Salas; John McCann; Patricia Aguilar

Tuesday, July 17, 2018 10:51 PM

Steve C. Padilla; Mike Diaz

Wnitten Communications-Item

Sheree Kansas

From:

Nancy Hazelton <serenity4menu@gmail.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, July 17, 2018 11:59 AM

To:

Mary Salas; John McCann; Patricia Aguilar

Cc:

Steve C. Padilla; Mike Diaz

Subject:

Resolution Against Criminalization of border crossing asylum seekers

I urge you to adopt the revised Immigration act version city counsel resolution submitted by South Bay People Power. In this way the people of Chula Vista, San Diego and so on will know that they have the ability to take a stand of non-complicity to human rights violations.

We will no longer stand by and allow our land to separate children from the arms of their parents because of unjust zero tolerance reflected in the disgraceful history of our country. Let us show the world that we will not violate the physical or Psychological integrity of living beings.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Nancy and Robert Hazelton Residents of San Diego

Nan

11

From:

Victoria Lea <lea.victoria@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, July 17, 2018 12:23 PM

To:

Mike Diaz

Subject:

Resolution regarding detention and separation of children

I support the resolution proposed by South Bay People Power regarding the detention and separation of children from their families on the US-Mexico border, and the abhorrent disregard for immigration laws.

Victoria Lea Chapman 1606 Columbia St. Chula Vista, CA 91913 619.221.0027

Whiten Communications_ Item
13

Sheree Kansas

From:

mail.david.harris@gmail.com

Sent:

Tuesday, July 17, 2018 4:41 PM

To:

Mike Diaz

Subject:

Outrageous immigration policy

Councilmember Diaz-

- The U.S. government announced it would stop separating families at the U.S.-Mexico border, but it did not end the "zero tolerance" policy.
- Despite a court order requiring the federal government to reunite children with their families, an unknown number remain separated.
- Family separation is an every day occurrence when federal immigration officials detain and deport our community members.
- Family detention is not the solution to family separation and neither practice should be considered as a legal or effective deterrent to immigration.
- Lessons from U.S. history and international law call for the immediate halt to the practice of separating families which violates civil and human rights as well as international law.
- Instead the federal government should use alternates to detention and expedite reunification while allowing families to proceed through the legal court system.

David Harris South Bay People Power